WINDSOR CASTLE

At a time when people across the Commonwealth are experiencing a
profound and rapid change to their lives, the pain of lost loved ones, and an

understandable concern about the future, my thoughts are with all Australians.

Whilst it can be difficult to remain hopeful in such challenging times,
especially following the summer’s devastating bushfires and recent flooding, I
am confident that the stoic and resilient nature of the Australian people will rise

to the challenge.

I extend my sincere admiration to the many Australians who work
tirelessly to help those affected, provide essential services for their fellow
citizens, and continue to care for the most vulnerable.

You will remain in my prayers in the coming months, with the resolute

knowledge that with hard work, faith and unity, we will rise to the challenges

ahead and ensure the health and vitality of all Australia’s communities.

I send my thanks and warmest good wishes to you all.

ELIZABETH R.



